Moscow Academy hosts meeting with attaché for internal security cooperation of Embassy of French Republic in Moscow



Today, the Moscow Academy of the Investigative Committee of the Russian Federation hosted a working meeting of acting Rector of the Academy Anatoly Bagmet with attaché for internal security cooperation of Embassy of French Republic in Moscow Thierry de Wilde on cooperation with the National Institute of Scientific Police of the Ministry of the Interior of France.

The event was also attended by representatives of the attaché for internal security cooperation of the Embassy of the French Republic in Moscow; employees of the Moscow Academy and the Directorate on International Cooperation of the Investigative Committee of the Russian Federation.

During the meeting, issues were discussed related to the features of the educational process at the Moscow Academy; in particular, the training of highly qualified personnel for investigative bodies of the Investigative Committee and the staff of the Investigative Committee raising their qualifications;

as well as matters of cooperation in education and science.

At the end of the event, the guests visited a forensic laboratory and the Investigations Museum, while Thierry de Wilde, the attaché of the Embassy of the French Republic in Moscow, left an entry in the book "Honoured Guests of the Investigations Museum".

The meeting was friendly and welcoming; the guests thanked the Rector's Office of the Moscow Academy of the Investigative Committee for the opportunity to visit and sincere communication.

Изображения













19 March 2018

Page address: https://en.sledcom.ru/news/item/1268686